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Dear Praying Mission Partners,





  

   March 4, 2016
The word EXCITEMENT is the best word I can think of to describe these past two months! Serving God is, of course, the most exciting life that one could ever experience! By the grace of God we have seen more souls saved throughout our works, more baptized, progress on  building projects, and even another brother surrendering his life to the call of ministry work!
The main priority of it all is to win the lost! Brethren, we make soul winning a BIG DEAL in our works here! A church not focused on winning the lost is like a car running without oil... she might run a little while, but internal problems will develop before too long and, ultimately, there's nothing left besides a shell of what used to be. A church must evangelize or fossilize!
New Life Baptist Church in Mexico, Pampanga celebrated her 12th anniversary on January 10, 2016 - what an awesome day! Total attendance was at just over 320 with visitors from two of the daughter churches! Several professions of faith were made after each of the preaching services with Bro Jason and Bro Daryl conducting the preaching. There was also awesome fellowship, terrific food, fun activates...what an awesome day as everything went from morning up into the late evening time. Several of the church members also put together a New Life Baptist Church Video Production Ministry and their first 1 hour and 30 minute movie, “Tatlong Mukha ng Pagsamba”, was shown on the anniversary day during the Sunday School time. The way they put it together to present the Gospel was just incredible and I’m so proud of the work they did on it! That video is uploaded on our YouTube page if you would like to see it.
This church also recently had a time of missions emphasis and the result was nothing short of fantastic! By God's grace they increased this by nearly 50%, going from last year's promise of P12,205 per month to P17,870, hallelujah!!! We were praying for increase, but honestly not expecting almost 50%! It's through their faith promise missions offering that this church is able to send out her own local missionaries and support foreign missionaries also. Throughout the years I have seen these members consistently fulfill their promise on a monthly basis and they are quite a testimony! While many of the members at this church have jobs, they are only average Filipino jobs, not a single one of them makes an above average income. In order to make a living some of them are drivers (Jeep, tricycle, rent-a-van), construction workers, teachers, etc. Some of them even work jobs where they don't even get paid 50% minimum wage, which is P350 a day here! Praise God for believers who live a selfless life of service! It truly is more blessed to give than to receive!

Another answered prayer from our missions emphasis time was another man in the church desiring to become a missionary to another area! Please pray for faithful church member Bro Roger at New Life Baptist Church in Mexico, Pampanga. He is originally from Samar in the southern Philippines and he is now praying for the Lord to send him back to the people in Samar as a missionary. He is currently studying in our Bible college. May God bless this brother, he has a huge heart to see the lost won to Christ and true churches planted!
We need your prayers also for MANY more men to be called and to surrender to the ministry. A lack of committed leaders is the typical bottleneck to growth and expansion to other areas. The Philippines has become much like America in that there are lots of churches/religions, but VERY LITTLE genuine ministry is happening. Void of sacrifice and selflessness, so much of what is being done in the name of the Lord today is exalted and praised by man, yet completely ignored by God Himself. Many missionaries/pastors who claim to hold to the truth are flat out lazy and/or interested only in money. Hence, you'll see their "prayer requests" (ie, money solicitation program) sent all over to churches in the USA, but you'll never see them out going house to house to win their fellow Filipinos to the Lord. Without a steady inflow of thousands of thousands of US dollars many of these missions/churches would come to a complete standstill. It's VERY rare to find Biblical churches here that are truly independent and self-supporting. I keep hearing the same lie again and again from many nationals, "Churches in the Philippines are unable to become self-supporting. We need American dollars to support our ministries and build our church buildings." Some have even told me personally, “American churches have a responsibility to send us funds.” Praise God that the men we have already trained up and sent out believe that nothing is impossible when the Lord is involved and, therefore, are striving to plant self-supporting churches and buy their own land and build their own church buildings without soliciting huge amounts from America. There is a desperate need for a new generation of MANY GENUINE Filipino Christians to give their lives as missionaries/pastors to their nation and stop doing things the American way and start doing things the Bible way.

Please pray also for our desire to ultimately send out our own foreign missionaries from our churches here, especially to some of these Asian nations that are most difficult to penetrate such as North Korea, Vietnam, China, etc. I believe that the Filipino believers have tremendous potential to be used by God in some of these difficult nations because of how adaptable they are to other Asian nations.

Please pray for our Bible schools to be used by the Lord to train up more and more men for the ministry. As you may know already, we currently have a Bible school at our church in Mexico, Pampanga (taught by myself) and also a Bible school at the Aeta church (taught by Bro Daryl). These Bible schools are a three year study through the entire Bible and all of the important doctrinal subjects. Students also go through many other classes such as Personal Evangelism, Missions, Cults, Teacher Training, Pastoral Theology, Prophecy, Christian Home, Church History, Finances, Music, and more.

Please pray continually also for our work among the Aeta tribal people. By God’s grace we currently have one church planted and two missions points that we are praying to see develop into local churches also. Bro Daryl Lalu is our full time missionary to the Aeta. For over one year now he has lived among them and, much like a foreign missionary, is adapting to their tribal lifestyle and learning their language in order to better reach them with God’s Word! I work with him on a weekly basis to expand that work as I have always had a deep desire to get the Gospel to tribal people. That first Aeta church is meeting in a large hut where 70 people regularly fill it up for assemblies and they are now needing to expand the size of that hut to accommodate more people, praise God! I recently delivered some building materials to them which were donated by some of the members at the church in Mexico, praise God for their heart for missions! Praise God as Aeta mission point #1 already has six believers who want to be baptized and, therefore, will become our second Aeta church!!! They already have a Sunday evening service going with 30 in regular attendance and a midweek service also! Aeta mission point #2 sees 25-30 people attending an assembly we conduct out there. One Aeta man who always listens there has an unused piece of land next to his hut and he asked if it would be ok to one day put up a church building there, please pray for that!

Please pray continually also for Bro Jason’s church in Arayat, Pampanga with members coming from Cabio, Nueva Ecija also. By God’s grace they have four more to baptized and the house that they continue to use to assemble in is always filled up with precious souls coming to learn the Word! They are planning on doing some development on their recently purchased land also so kindly pray for them in this endeavor and that those members would sacrificially give more and more for their work. Brethren, these are people who live in the remote provincial areas and they are doing the work themselves! They DO NOT need money from America to put up their own church buildings! In fact, we believe that giving these churches a practically free building is a huge hindrance. It might sound good at first, but the fact of the matter is that it produces lazy, unsacrifical members who are being taught that they can get something for nothing! 

Our church in Arayat AND our first church in the Aeta area are also already giving their tithes and even monthly offerings for missions! YES, even those Aeta tribal people! In fact, the Aeta church just recently had their first stewardship month and they had their first faith promise!
Brethren, one of the CRITICAL goals of planting churches in a foreign nation (or anywhere for that matter) is to bring them to the point where they are truly self-supporting (ie, not needing to beg/solicit for $$$ from America, rather able to stand up on their own feet and take care of things through their own system of giving tithes and offerings). We often think that self-supporting is limited primarily to American churches, but we must remember that God’s commands to the churches are applicable to every church in every nation! There is VERY LITTLE of that happening here though. Everywhere I look it's the same thing. Churches riding on $$$ from America are typically stagnant, dull, unsacrificial, and about the only thing they have to show is a building (usually given to them for free...no sacrifice by the members) which has 10-20 in attendance (mostly relatives of the "pastor") on a regular Sunday (regular = no special visitors and, therefore, no time to hype things up and invite members from other churches to attend in order to make it look like something is really happening). However, if you look at churches where the members thereof are the ones making the sacrifice (faithful givers, supporting their pastor, building their own buildings, giving to their own missions programs, etc) you'll find a church that is constantly growing in every aspect and so busy that they don't even have time to think about scavenging for dollars from America. I've seen guys in the ministry here soliciting dollars for every little itty bitty thing you can possibly imagine (ex. soliciting $$$ to buy batteries for a microphone!)....that my friends is a tragedy and it's exactly what you see time and time again among churches/pastors here that have no idea what it means to be self-supportive. Please pray for us in our Philippine mission works that we will be used by God to plant churches that are truly self-supporting. We're seeing great results, but our desire is always to see more and more for the honor and glory of the King!

Other important prayer requests: 

1. This year has been a terrific year for our ministry of teaching the Bible in the public schools! The school year here in the Philippines is getting close to an end as they let out in March. Please pray for the thousands of students whom we've preached the Word to this year, that the seed planted will bring forth more and more fruit!

2. Upcoming VBS ministries at each of our churches. Between our three churches last year we had over 1,000 young people attend and we are praying for more this year!
3. Feeding and medical ministry for those in serious need.

4. Julie Schoeff’s preparations for their mission trip here next May.

5. Starting a Christian school at our church in Mexico, Pampanga.

6. Starting a shelter for the needy at our church in Mexico, Pampanga.

7. Further development with the Philippine Baptist Disaster Relief Ministry (especially getting more local churches within the Philippines involved). If you want to keep up with this ministry online there is a facebook page setup for it at:  www.facebook.com/PhilippineBaptistDisasterReliefMinistry
As I close this newsletter I would like to say a BIG THANKS to everyone who is involved in our mission work here! The great things happening here would never happen without the power of God and the sacrificial support of everyone on the team! If you’re a faithful prayer warrior and supporter please remember how important you are for this team! When our hearts are in the right place we will hear God challenging us in many ways. A small church in Alabama (Calvary Missionary Baptist) recently sent us $400 to buy 380pcs of Tagalog Bibles. I’ve never even visited that church personally, wow what a great blessing for God’s work! I’m often reminded that the greatest ability is availability. A one-legged school teacher from Scotland came to J. Hudson Taylor to offer himself for service in China. "With only one leg, why do you think of going as a missionary?" asked Taylor. "I do not see those with two legs going," replied George Scott. He was accepted.

Yours in Christ, 
Ferguson Family
1 Thess 1:5, “For our gospel came not unto you in word only, but also in power, and in the Holy Ghost”
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Recent church service at New Life Baptist Church in Mexico, Pampanga
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Recent baptisms at New Life Baptist Church in Mexico, Pampanga
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Praise God for faithful church members! These 22 members at our church in Mexico, Pampanga didn't miss a single church service (every Sunday am & pm, every midweek) for the entire year of 2015! Each of them received a special certificate.
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"You don't have to be the best, but you have to give your best." - Ptr Jason Malonzo preached at recent anniversary service.
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Ptr Daryl Lalu preaching at recent anniversary service.
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Film showing
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Beautiful faces at church!
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Bro Daryl and his Aeta quartet singing!
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Film showing during lunchtime on Sunday.
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Bible school student Bro JP preaching in church
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Sis Clarita here is one of the original members of our church in Mexico, Pampanga. This woman always reminds me of the widow who gave her two mites. She has VERY little (if only you could see her tiny little house) and she gives SO MUCH!
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Time to go home
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Bible school students
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Bro Robert here is putting up a beautiful new curtain handmade by Sis Leena!
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Tiles for Sunday School room improvement
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Class room with tiles and nicely painted
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Putting down more flooring for some of the Sunday school rooms
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Bro Josh makes us so proud, he’s thrilled to do anything for the Lord!
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We teach all of the believers here to be faithful in soul winning, regardless of age. These are some of the young, pre-teens who are active in going out on soul winning trips.
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There are a lot of resettlements in our nearby areas in Pampanga. These places are typically filled with people who were evicted from areas where they used to be illegal settlers. Every social problem you could possibly imagine exists in these places. Praise God there is a solution for all of it in Jesus Christ!
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Sis Rassel from our church in Mexico, Pampanga preaching the Gospel on the street
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With some of the folks at the Aeta church
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The Aeta members recently made some additional seating for their church!
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Thank you ministry friend Bro Terry for donating a small solar power lighting system to Bro Daryl!
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Notice in this picture that they were doing a stewardship month at the Aeta church. See the giving board on the left for their giving envelopes? Nobody is too poor to give!
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Kristine with an adorable Aeta child!
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Kristine teaching some of the Aeta kids “Read Your Bible and Pray Every Day”
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Tagalog Bibles for the Aeta
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Aeta mission point #2
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Aeta mission point #2
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Aeta mission point #2
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Aeta mission point #2
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Aeta mission point #2
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Aeta mission point #2
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Aeta mission point #2
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Aeta mission point #2
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Aeta mission point #2
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Aeta mission point #2
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Aeta mission point #2 – This is the land the man said he wants us to use for a church building some day!
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New friends!
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We want to say thanks again to those who helped us get this 4x4 Jeep! By God’s grace I was recently able to give it a 4 inch lift and purchase 33 inch mud tires, ready to rumble!
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Delivering some buildings supplies for the Aeta church building project. Praise God as these materials were donated by a family at our church in Mexico, Pampanga!

[image: image49.jpg]



The beautiful mountain areas where the Aeta live!
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My trusty motorcycle!
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There’s a beautiful river that runs down between the mountains where the Aeta live. I took this picture at Aeta mission point #2. By God’s grace we will be down in that river before too long baptizing the first members of another Aeta church!
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Some people really think that all of this just happened to come to pass by some great feat of random chance. Creation is absolute proof of the Creator! This picture was taken recently at one of our Aeta mission sites. Psalms 19:1, "The heavens declare the glory of God; and the firmament sheweth his handywork."
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Bro JP, part of our public school teaching ministry
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Kristine teaching the Bible recently in an elementary school
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MANY thanks to the wonderful people at Calvary Missionary Baptist Church in Alabama. I've never even visited this church personally, but they sent us funds that were sufficient to buy 380 Tagalog Bibles for Filipino believers here, praise God!
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I recently bought one of my little angels a dress for her birthday, isn’t she adorable!? Even though Josh is our only son we often feel like we are the parents of thousands of wonderful kids!
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Josh preaching the Gospel to kids on the street
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It never ceases to amaze me how God works to win lost people. Many years ago we had a mother who visited our church in Mexico, Pampanga a few times, her name was Delores. She lost interest and stopped attending. Recently, Ptr Jason saw some kids walking on the side of the road carrying heavy bottles filled with water and he gave them a ride home in his tricycle and was able to share the Gospel to that family. Since then, these kids and their grandparents have been attending church the past few weeks. We recently visited them and while I was there Delores just happened to come over to visit because it turns out that those grandparents are her mom and dad! Please pray that all of them will truly accept the Lord in their hearts! God is moving in that family!
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Looking at the happy, friendly faces you wouldn't suspect that they often eat only once a day. Their grandpa is 75 years old and collects trash and recyclables every day to make some money and he now takes the day off on Sunday to serve the Lord in church. All of them are incredibly friendly and I've never heard them complain about their difficulties in life.
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Bro Ryan Mandani is a member at our church in Mexico, Pampanga! He drives his tricycle for a living and uses it to promote Jesus Christ!
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AWESOME AWESOME AWESOME visit at the 35th world missions conference of Laloma Baptist Church (Pastor Gilbert Toquero)!!! This church is an incredible powerhouse of the Holy Spirit, truly focused on the Great Commission! Led by a true man of God (Pastor Gilbert Toquero) They are very active in winning the lost in their "Jerusalem" and send out multitudes of their own missionaries here in the Philippines and have even sent four of their own missionaries to foreign mission fields and support over 100 other foreign missionaries on a monthly basis. We visited one of their mission conferences several years ago where I was first able to get connected with some of the Filipino missionaries to foreign nations and since then that church has kept on growing so much that they had to buy a new lot (5 million pesos just for the lot) and build a seven story building for the activities of their church. These people don't solicit money from American churches to do all this, they make the sacrifice themselves! These are the kinds of churches that can say that they are TRUE "missionary" Baptist churches! Thank you Pastor Toquero for inviting some of us to come and join your conference and giving us the time to share a little bit about our works, to say that we were blessed would be an understatement!
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You've travelled halfway of the earth and left your natio
“Cause God called you for a special mission.
Itis to carry out the great commission

And you obeyed His voice without hesitation.

'You're now living in a country different from yours.
You've met strange faces and new colors
To serve Him in this place is your pleasure

Your joy to see p. 1is beyond measure.

You have given your life for the gospel’s sake
You have a great compassion for the lost and desperate
It doesn’t matter if your body is in good condition

You keep on serving Him in season and out of season

You endure hardness as a good soldier of Christ
You have a great patience in leading:and guiding the flock
At the end of the day, you'll be counted worthy

You'll receive the prize for your faithful duty.

Now, I would like to say THANK YOU,

FBbeing an instrument to know the Savior,

#lleing 2 pastor, a father, a friend, and a brother

ermons and exhortation ;




One of my daughters in the faith (and member at our church in Mexico, Pampanga) made a beautiful poem for me on my birthday!

! Check out our webpage for pictures and videos !
(www.jeremyferguson.org)

*You can also see lots more pictures and more frequent updates on Jeremy’s Facebook
Please pray for us always!








